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Chair’s update 
Governing body meeting in public 

Thursday 28 September 2017 
 

Queen Mary’s Hospital (QMH) centenary celebration  

 Governing body members, GPs, CCG and practice staff and members of the public 

attended the QMH centenary event, which took place on Saturday 9 September.  

 A highlight of the day was the official re-opening of the hospital which has 

undergone a multimillion-pound facelift. Local MP Rt Hon James Brokenshire cut 

the ribbon to open the new entrance along with Peter Reader, Mayor of the London 

Borough of Bexley.   

 As governing body members will be aware, over recent months, there has been a 

huge amount of development on the site including the opening of new services 

offering cancer and kidney treatment and a new urgent care centre. Further plans 

are in place to continue improving facilities at the site to benefit local people. 

 The CCG organised a self-care marquee for local people to find out more about 

keeping healthy and well.  

 One of the most popular aspects of the day were visits to parts of the hospital that 

are not normally open to the general public.    

Changes to the governing body  

 Governing body members, GPs and CCG and practice staff have kindly 
congratulated me on my election as governing body chair. Elections took place on 
Thursday 14 September at a CCG GP engagement event. 

 The election was necessary because earlier this year Dr Nikita Kanani stepped 
down from her role as chair, to take on the interim position of chief clinical officer 
when Sarah Blow left to take on a role with CCGs in south-west London.  To 
enable Dr Kanani to fulfil this role, I have been standing in as interim chair of the 
governing body. 

 Governing body members, GPs and CCG and practice staff would like to thank Dr 
Kanani, for her commitment to improving the services provided by NHS Bexley 
CCG during her 18 months in post as chair.  

 At the same GP engagement event two locality representatives were also elected. 

 In North Bexley: 84% of possible votes were cast. Of these, 93% of votes 
supported Lyndhurst Medical Centre partners Dr Clive Anggiansah and Dr Mehal 
Patel as locality representatives. 

 In the Frognal locality: All possible votes were cast and Sidcup Medical Centre GP 
Dr Sonia Khanna-Deshmukh was unanimously re-elected. 

 Governing body members, GPs and CCG and practice staff would also like to 
thank the outgoing North Bexley locality representative, Tina Khanna, who has 
decided to step down from her role on the CCG governing body, and today is her 
last governing body meeting.  
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 Tina has been a brilliant advocate of North Bexley patients and has provided 
invaluable input as a voting member of the governing body. Tina is the practice 
manager at the Slade Green Medical Centre   

 

CCG annual general meeting   

 The CCG held its Annual General Meeting on Thursday 14 September.   

 The meeting heard Dr Nikita Kanani discuss some of the CCG’s main 
achievements during 2016/17. These include: 

o the roll-out of GP online services 
o the development of social prescribing 
o partnership working between health and social care to facilitate timely 

discharge 
o developments to the Queen Mary’s Hospital. 

 Dr Kanani also provided some information on the CCG’s proposed priority schemes 
for 2017/18 and beyond. These will include developments in the following areas:  

o Primary care (GP services) 
o Planned care services (care that is planned) 
o Urgent and emergency services (care that is unplanned or urgent) 
o Maternity care services  
o Children and young people’s services  
o Cancer and end-of-life care  

 The meeting also received an informative review of the CCG’s financial position, 
and presentations on how the CCG is supporting patients with a disability, and how 
health services will have to change in light of population growth across the 
borough.   

 

Data sharing   

 Most Bexley GPs have now signed a data sharing agreement (DSA) for the 
Dartford and Gravesham NHS Trust (DGT).  

 This will allow clinicians at Darent Valley Hospital to access important healthcare 
information for attending patients, enabling them to provide the most appropriate 
and informed care possible. This will act as an extension to the existing Bexley 
Linked Care system.  

Ask about asthma in Bexley 

 The CCG has made a commitment to improve the care and management of 
children and young people (CYP) with asthma and has encouraged GPs to do the 
same.   

 Three suggested measures include ensuring all CYP : 
o have a written asthma action plan  
o get the help they need to use their asthma inhalers more effectively  
o receive an effective regular review of their medication and care   
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 The pledge by the CCG was made to support a new, London-wide 
#AskAboutAsthma campaign and was covered by the Bexley Times 

 The campaign took place between Monday 11 and Friday 22 September  

 Pharmacies and GPs in Bexley marked the launch of the campaign with the start of 
a new pilot project to deliver an enhanced asthma service in children and young 
people aged five to 25 years.  

 In the new service, children and young people can receive an enhanced asthma 
medication review as well as appropriate follow-up from a GP.  

 More information on the new asthma service is available on the CCG's website.   

Our Healthier South East London (OHSEL) receives ‘advanced’ rating  

 NHS England and the Department of Health have announced the first ratings for 
STPs 

 Our Healthier South East London Sustainability and Transformation Partnership 
(STP) has been rated as ‘advanced’ – the second highest category.  

 OHSEL’s collective leadership has been rated “advanced” - the highest grade. 
 

Getting involved in Healthy Living Week  

 The CCG, in conjunction with London Borough of Bexley, will be celebrating Healthy 
Living Week, between Monday 25 and Friday 29 September 

 This is an annual Healthy London Partnership initiative to promote workplace health 
and wellbeing.  

 GP practices in Bexley are also being invited to host their own events during the week 
to promote workplace health and support staff to be healthy and happy.   

 

Comment on Transport for London (TfL) strategy development 

 Improved access to healthcare services, road safety, air quality, and social inclusion 
and mental health are ambitions for London detailed in the Mayor of London's 
proposed transport strategy for London.  

 Healthy London Partnership (HLP), Public Health England (London) and the 
Association of Directors of Public Health Network (London) are encouraging the 
London health and care system to respond to the consultation, which closes on 
Monday 2 October.   

 
 
Next meeting in public   
 

 The next CCG governing body meeting in public will be taking place on Thursday 
30 October from 1.30 to 3.30pm at the civic offices in Bexleyheath  

 
 

http://www.bexleyccg.nhs.uk/News-Events/
https://www.myhealth.london.nhs.uk/healthy-london/latest/news/sign-up-for-healthy-living-week-2017
https://www.myhealth.london.nhs.uk/healthy-london/latest/news/sign-up-for-healthy-living-week-2017
https://tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/how-we-work/planning-for-the-future/the-mayors-transport-strategy

